
13. QUESTIONS WITHOUT NOTICE 

13.1 Questions Without Notice  
 
1. Councillor Oates noted that there are two large banners advertising supplements located 

on the external fence of Campbelltown Sports Stadium and asked why they are there and 
if they are considered appropriate. 

 
The General Manager advised that he would arrange for this matter to be investigated.  

 
2. Councillor Glynn noted that Alyson Annan has recently been appointed to the Australian 

Hall of Fame and asked if consideration could be given to amending the plaque attached 
to her display case located at level three at the Civic Centre Administration building being 
reflected to note this achievement.  

 
The General Manager advised that he will make arrangements for the plaque to be altered 
as requested. 

 
3. Councillor Brticevic noted that he had received advice from a resident indicating that 

animal faeces and other rubbish is being dumped in a lane way in Oswald Crescent, 
Rosemeadow.  

 
The Director Planning and Environment advised that he would arrange for Council’s 
Rangers to inspect the lane way as requested. 

 
4. Councillor Brticevic noted that private and commercial vehicles are continually parking in 

the designated Australia Post parking space in Patrick Street, Campbelltown 
inconveniencing Australia Post in the carrying out of their duties. 

 
The Director Planning and Environment advised that he would investigate this issue as 
requested. 

 
5. Councillor Brticevic referred to the Child Care Centre in Denham Court noting that staff 

park their vehicles on the grassed areas adjacent to the centre. Councillor Brticevic noted 
that instructions received by the Land and Environment Court required staff to park their 
vehicles in designated parking areas and asked if this issue could be investigated, with a 
view to ensuring that staff park in the appropriate locations.  

 
The Director Planning and Environment advised that he would investigate the matter as 
requested. 

 
6. Councillor Brticevic asked if he could be provided with an update on all issues in relation 

to Nustas Demolition and Excavation at Ingleburn. 
 

The Director Planning and Environment advised that he would investigate the matter and 
provide Councillors with updated information. 

  



 
7. Councillor Brticevic passed on his best wishes to Councillor Borg for the successful 

running of the 2013 24 Hour Fight Against Cancer. 
 
8. Councillor Borg thanked Council staff for their ongoing support in the 2013 24 Hour Fight 

Against Cancer. Councillor Borg indicated that this year's event will be bigger than 
previous years with the expectation of 1500 participants and a record number of teams 
entering the event.  

 
Councillor Borg indicated the support from Council was fantastic and he congratulated the 
Mayor Councillor Mead as being patron of this year's event. 

 
9. Councillor Lake referred to a letter that the General Manager sent to Wests Tigers seeking 

advice as to the number of games that will be played at Campbelltown Sports Stadium in 
2014 and asked if he had received a response to his enquiry. 

 
The General Manager advised that he has received a verbal response that four home 
games would be played at the Campbelltown Sports Stadium in 2014 and that upon 
receiving a formal confirmation, he would present a report to Council. 

 
10. Councillor Thompson referred to the recent landscaping works undertaken at Redfern 

Road and noted that the Bottlebrush planted are in flower and look magnificent.  
 
11. Councillor Hawker indicated that he had recently attended:  
 

• AGM - Family Support Services and indicated that it was great to see the support 
that this service continues to provide 

• Domestic Violence Forum which was attended by a large crowd and he was 
heartened to see what this service provides to address domestic violence within 
the Local Government Area.  

 
12. Councillor Kolkman indicated that during the last Federal election campaign, Federal 

Member for Macarthur, Russell Matheson indicated that a successful Liberal Government 
would contribute $500,000 to the Macarthur Rams to assist in the provision of a synthetic 
turf playing surface.  

 
The General Manager advised that once he has had discussions with the Federal Member 
for Macarthur and the Macarthur Football Association he will provide an update to the 
Council.  
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